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April 27, 2022 

 
 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the replacement hospital located in Caliente, NV for FY23.  

  

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Grover C. Dils Medical Center at 700 North Spring Street 

Caliente, NV 89008. 

 

The project would include expansion of acute rooms from 4 to 6 including the addition of a negative pressure 

room(s) to accommodate infectious diseases or Covid-19 cases and in long-term care we would be moving from 

16 to 20 bed, single occupancy. The new facility would include a new emergency room with 3 bays; laboratory, a 

phlebotomy room, radiology that would include inside accessibility to our CT scanner which is located outside of 

our emergency room in a trailer, pharmacy space, both acute and long-term care rooms, small sterilization room, 

documentation center for our providers, a centrally located nurse's station, admitting area with waiting room area, 

new dietary department with staff dining room, laundry, general storage area for supplies, telehealth room, for 

easy access to our telehealth providers, physical therapy which is currently located just off of our campus in a 

leased building, storage areas and mechanical room that will house the generator. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Congressman Steven Horsford 

4th District, Nevada 


